
Praying for our partners
Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, faithful in prayer Romans 12:12 

South Sudanese Development and Relief Agency (SSUDRA), South Sudan
(Patrick Mulu, SSUDRA General Manager)

Please pray for the people in South Sudan. Floods devastated the country, with around 1.4
million people impacted. There are also mounting concerns over the spread of malaria in
flood-hit areas. Please pray that Malaria will not spread and that the fragile healthcare
system will be able to support all impacted. We ask that all communities in urgent need of
humanitarian intervention will receive what they need quickly. We pray that those who are
already malnourished will receive desperately needed food, especially children, those who
are pregnant and breastfeeding. Please pray for our partner SSUDRA, who is currently
providing emergency relief to communities impacted. Pray that God would give them
strength, wisdom and protection as they provide much-needed food, mosquito nets, tents
and other necessary services to improve people’s living standards. 

Diocese of Nampula, Mozambique
(Project Leader: Muassite Miguel)

Significant violence has occurred in Nampula, Mozambique, and other cities after
Government elections. Our Nampula-based staff are unable to leave their home until the
violence and protests subside. Please pray for their safety and for peace and justice to
prevail. Please pray for those who are grieving the deaths of loved ones killed during the
protests and for the recovery of those injured. 

al-Ahli Arab Hospital, Gaza
(Director: Suhaila Tarazi) 

We pray for al-Ahli Arab Hospital, which continues to see a growing number of patients
attending the hospital. They are currently seeing around 750 patients a day with minimal
supplies and food. Lord, we pray that you will provide hospital staff with the medical
equipment, fuel, food, and water needed to support patients. Please continue giving them
strength and sheltering them from the danger surrounding them. We give thanks for their
service, courage and care. We ask for the release of all captives, and we pray that your
peace and justice will prevail over such immense tragedy. 

Australia

Heavenly Father, we give thanks for all the work that has been achieved this year, seeking
justice, working towards a renewed creation, and responding to disasters around the
world. We pray that staff at AOA have a restorative break as they enter a new year. We give
thanks for the work of all our global partners and ask that they, too, are able to have some
time of peace and rest during the Christmas period. Lastly, we give thanks for our
supporters, who faithfully journey and support the work of our global partners and play a
key role in ensuring the dignity, equality and inclusion of people experiencing poverty and
marginalisation is pursued. 


